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November 

2nd  - 5th  Pine City Twirlers 35th Birthday 

6th  Kannella Squares AGM & Dance 

        JVC Squares Closed 

9th  Scoot Back Squares Melbourne Cup & Pizza Dance 

13th  Wild frontier/Kannella Squares Christmas Dinner 

          Sunset Twirlers AGM & Dance 

14th  Adelaide Outlaws Plus Closed 

16th  Paddle Steamers Melbourne Cup Dance 

17th  SASDS Christmas Dance 

19th  Adelaide Outlaws AGM & Scones Dance 

27th  JVC Squares  Christmas Dance & 2018 Break-up 

29th  SASDS Committee Meeting 

30th  Scoot Back Squares Christmas Dinner Dance 

October 

7th     Wild Frontier Picnic at Mannum 

10th    Adelaide Outlaws Plus Closed 

12th    Wild Frontier AGM & Dance    

            Scoot Back Squares Come & Try Night 

12th—14th Paddle Steamers 10th Birthday Weekend 

16th    Sunset Twirlers Flower Power 

20th    Yorke Promenaders & Wild Frontier Weda Helawi Halfway Dance 

            SARDA  Dance 

25th    SASDS AGM 

26th    Scoot Back Squares Halloween Dance 

27th    Kannella Squares 43rd Birthday 

29th    Adelaide Outlaws Halloween Dance 

DIARY DATES 



3 

The State Convention was a ripper event, the weather was perfect, the hall was 

great and the floor brilliant. The raffle prizes donated by local businesses and 

Clubs were much sought after, Some dancers screamed with delight during the         

sessions, I don’t know what they were up to! 

It was good to see so many interstate dancers  and caller/cuers, thanks for joining 

us, I know you enjoyed yourselves. 

The Saturday night tucker was enjoyed by all, thanks Terri and Ralph for organis-

ing, and there was the ripper BBQ on Sunday morning, a great way to wind down. 

Thank you Jeff, Scotty and Thelma for the programing, the Round dancers  partic-

ularly appreciated Thelma’s efforts in ensuring that the sessions complemented 

each other. 

Thanks also to Mervin for  the decorations and the rest of the committee and   

other helpers for their  contribution. In particular I would like to thank my wife    

Karen for holding it all together, she worked really hard during both the planning 

and during the weekend. 

Finally a big thank you to Mel Wilkerson our guest caller, wasn’t he     terrific? 

Last month was also Yorke Promenaders birthday, they certainly know how to en-

joy themselves. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Murray Dempsey, A/President 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

DISCLAIMER: The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc. and the Editor DO NOT 

ACCEPT any responsibility for any goods or services advertised, or statements made, in 

this magazine.  

Murray Dempsey ,  A/President 
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SASDS  COMMITTEE  NEWS 
Congratulations to the outgoing State Convention Committee for a brilliant job. We 

have received many positive comments about every aspect of the convention– the 

superb venue, great food and fantastic calling by Mel Wilkerson as well as our local 

and interstate callers and cuers. It was great to see people enjoying the dancing, 

having fun, meeting old friends & making new ones. 

The Conveners for the 2019 State Convention in Naracoorte, Alan & Chris Hall sent 

their first report for our last Committee Meeting. They’re certainly off to a flying start 

with arrangements for the venue and Guest Caller already in place. Naracoorte 

Town Hall sounds great, while Howard Cockburn is a real favourite amongst many 

dancers. Watch out for their flyers and start thinking about booking accommodation.  

The next major event is our AGM on Thursday 25
th
 October, we invite everyone to 

come along for a meal & socialising followed by the business. 

Work is continuing on next year’s Calendar as well as discussions around venue 

bookings for Society events as halls need to be booked well ahead of time. 

Progress has been made on sorting the storage unit and a list of items available for 

Clubs to borrow will be publicised later. 

Until next time, happy dancing, 

Pauline 

FROM THE EDITOR’S DESK 
The next couple of months hosts a flurry of activity, we have a number of AGM’s 

coming up, including the Society’s own later this month. This issue of Round Up  

includes our minutes from last year and Treasurers report for your perusal. AGMs 

are a great chance to reflect on the year as a group and offer ideas for the future. 

A number of upcoming birthdays to look out for Paddle Steamers, Pine City Twirlers 

and Kannella feature in the next couple of months. 

November sees the start of the Christmas dances, Christmas already I hear you 

cry! Well the host of Christmas goodies already on the supermarket shelves tells us 

so, I personally refuse to buy puddings etc this early, but will reluctantly help      

consume any mince pies that appear at the basket suppers to avoid disappoint-

ment by well meaning dancers. 

Thanks to John Casey and Scotty for suppling many of the photos appearing in this 

edition. 

Cheers, Stephen 
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Hi everyone. Thanks to all you who came along and helped us 
celebrate 33 years! What a wonderful night of Rock-n-Roll 
music, outfits and decorations and a buzzing atmosphere. 
Great to see dancers from our country clubs too - Yorke 
Promenaders and Paddle Steamers and of course visitors from 
all Adelaide clubs. A big thankyou to all the helpers and 
committee who arrived early to set up the eye catching 
decorations and the people who made the world’s largest 
basket supper run smoothly. Also thanks to Pauline for 
representing SASDS with birthday wishes and to Stephen for 

his lovely words and presentation to Graham and Dawn. We also enjoyed the 
calling from Ian, John and Les. 33 years - we’ll keep on rockin’ for many more. 
Looking ahead, our annual Hallowe’en Dance will be at the end of October, on the 
29th. See the advert for details. Here’s another chance to dress the part - black, 
ghostly white or reds. Don’t forget a creepy basket supper too. 
Finally - I know you’ve been hanging out for it - yes, it’s time. Our AGM is coming!! 
A great excuse to consume buckets of scones, jam and cream and have a brief run 
through the year, financials and an election of committee. See the below for details. 
 

 

www.adelaideoutlaws.com 

https://www.facebook.com/squaredancingadelaide/
http://www.adelaideoutlaws.com
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ADELAIDE OUTLAWS 33rd BIRTHDAY 
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Our 12
th
 birthday has been and gone.  Thank you to all that   

supported us once again. It was lovely to see the return of Dar-
ren Taylor to entertain us and keep us on our toes. Thanks also 
to Les, John, Ros, Andrea and Bernie.    

Congratulations to Andrea and All About Squares on receiving 
their ten year plaque.  

Congratulations also to the organising committee of this year’s SA State Conven-
tion at Gawler and Hewett.   The venue was excellent and we all enjoyed a lovely 
weekend stay. 

We are saddened to hear of Zaree’s passing and condolences go to fellow Paddle 
Steamers dancers.  Zaree will be surely missed. 

As mentioned in last report there was some procrastination as to when our 13
th
 

birthday will be, however the dancers at this year’s birthday unanimously decided 
for us that our 13

th
 birthday will be as a Trail In on Thursday night 22nd August 

2019.   Please put this in your diaries. 

The SA State Convention will then follow on Friday 23
rd

 through to Sunday 25
th
   

August 2019. Accommodation has already been booked by some.  

Best wishes to Paddle Steamers for their 10
th
 birthday celebrations.  It is wonderful 

achievement for a small group to keep up the sharing and education of our       
wonderful sport.  

VALE 
 

HARRY THIEL 
and 

ZAREE SULLIVAN 
 

Two of our members have recently passed away. 
Both Harry and Zaree danced with us for many years and will be dearly missed. 

Zaree will be remembered for her regular attendance and continued support of our 
special nights even after she moved south of Adelaide. 

Harry was a very friendly, regular dancer with us for many years. Our thoughts are 
with Janis. 

 
 Our condolences to their families. 

Graham & Dawn and all the Adelaide Outlaws Dancers 



8 

 

Mid August saw us in Naracoorte for Acey Squares 12
th
 Birthday 

weekend. The following Tuesday JVC Square Dance had       
another full square thanks to the return of Terry and Barbara   
after their family visit in Darwin. Then to Hewett for the State 
Convention. A very pleasant weekend with a good level of   
dancing and an informative Callers School with Mel Wilkerson – 
reminding even the more seasoned callers of the simple        

resolution methods.  
On Tuesday 28

th
 we only had three couples and had some interesting practice of 

some of the Mainstream – cast off ¾ and Dixie Style from various arrangements 
with two couples dancing.  This was immediately followed with a completely differ-
ent night at Kadina with Yorke Promenaders to help them celebrate their 3

rd
 Birth-

day.   
On 4

th
 September we had a full square again and enjoyed an afternoon of easy fun 

dancing.  
After a weekend at home we were refreshed for a full square on the 11

th
 – with   

myself dancing to make up the square for two brackets.  We looked at Spin chain 
thru from a number of formations and arrangements and also an explanation and 
practice of the changes in the Tag Family of movements.  
Happy Dancing Everyone Jacqueline and John. 

https://jvcsquaredance.com 

https://jvcsquaredance.com
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43rd Square Dancing State Convention 
Country in the City 
  
The State Convention was in Hewett 
On the edge of Gawler Town 
You see it was ‘Country in the City’ 
And square dancers all around. 
  
Convenors Murray & Karen Dempsey 
Assisted by Committee & Crew 
Worked so very hard 
To make it quite a ‘do’ 
  
YP Promenaders 
Brand new jackets & all 
Went to the Convention 
And really had a ball 
  
First of all, there was Friday 
Dancing afternoon & night 
A break in between sessions 
For all to have a bite 
  
Saturday was another day 
And Mainstream was our thing 
Some of the songs we knew the words 
And we began to sing 

The callers, all so different 
Made it so much fun 
They knew when we had messed up 
And then put us back as one 
  
The main programme over, 
Come Saturday night 
Dancers they all reminisced 
So bubbly & so bright 
  
Bush tucker for our supper 
Damper, soup, casserole & sweets 
All so very tasty 
So many yummy treats. 
  
Sausage sizzle Sunday morning 
The last catch-up call 
To meet & greet the others  
We really had a ball. 
  
Thank you to Karen & Murray, 
Committee & Callers too 
We’ll be back at the next Convention 
Look forward to seeing you. 
  
© C. Coombe Yorke Promenaders                

August 2018  
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Kannella Squares History 

Kannella Square commenced back in 1975 in October in the Kensington Park 

Uniting Church Hall on a Sunday evening. Although we are the oldest Plus Club in 

the country the Plus program was not officially a program.  When the Plus program 

was officially put in place there were two parts, Plus 1 and Plus 2 and I still have 

the CallerLab booklets showing these separate levels.   

Before that we danced movements such as “Walk the Plank”, “Shuffle the Deck”, 

“Spin Chain the Gears” (still there today) “Dixie Derby”, “Spin the Bobbin’ and a lot 

more. Back then I also had to wait until another caller gave up his night before I 

was allowed to open.  

Kannella comes from an aboriginal word meaning “to dance” and was an idea from 
one of the dancers. Kannella progressed to “Advanced” back in the early 80’s and 
then a small number of people wanted to dance “Challenge”. We are now dancing 
all three programmes.  

Hi guys. Spring has arrived, good for some and not so good for 

others like me. 

Its nice to see Pauline, Mick, and Wilma back dancing after their 

lovely holidays overseas.  

Well done to those dancers who are learning A's, they are doing a great job. It’s 

sad to see Anne Wilson not dancing due to an arm injury, hope to see her back on 

the floor soon. Allan Nicholls is recovering from his operation nicely, still not out of 

the woods but getting there. 

Just a couple of reminders, our memberships are now due, we have a combined 

picnic on the 7th October with Wild Frontier at Mannum, also our 43rd birthday on 

the 27th October, see adverts in this issue of Round Up. 

Well, once again, we're dancing on Monday nights.  

David and I have had a wonderful holiday and we're 

so pleased that dancers from Whyalla attended the 

State Convention and also Yorketown Promenaders.  

I think Kadina is going to see quite a few more Whyalla people over there in the 

coming months.  

Those who travelled to dance have had an amazing time and we thank all Square 

Dancers who made them so welcome.                                       

Happy Dancing everyone, from Shirley and David. 
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C’s 1 -  6pm -  7pm 

A’s -  7pm -  8pm 

Plus 8pm 

Please Bring Supper! 

Morialta Uniting Church 

26 Chapel St, Magill 

Saturday, 27th October 
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During August we held our Request Night with Les calling 

some of our old favourites. These included ‘Elvira’, ‘Candles’, 

‘Love Is In The Air’ and ‘When I’m 64’. To finish the night we 

selected ‘New York, New York’ which was in memory of Za-

ree as it was one of her favourites. 

On Monday, August 13
th
, both Club and Society members attended the funeral of 

Zaree Sullivan. This celebration was planned by Zaree, with John reading a rela-

tives letter who reflected on her kindness and compassion, and Leon reading a 

Psalm. 

Some members travelled to Naracoorte for Acey Squares birthday dance which 

they enjoyed immensely. 

Paddle Steamers have recently been referred to as the knitting club. Several stal-

warts bring their knitting along so as not to waste an idle minute. To emphasise 

their multi tasking we arranged for dancers to commence knitting at an opportune 

time. Surprise, a few giggles & interesting knitting comments came from those who 

hadn’t picked up the knitting needles for a very long time.  

We recently welcomed Judy & Brian back. If you have ever visited Yass you will re-

late to their story of having to chip the ice off the windscreen in the mornings. 

What a supply of experiences and memories Chris brought with him to our 7
th
 Sep-

tember dance after being in America for about 3 months. Not only were we enter-

tained with his travelling anecdotes but were also provided with a ‘caller challenge’ 

with John. Chris would call to a certain point where John would have to deal with 

what was presented and continue calling until he handed the task back to Chris. 

What they were able to achieve was totally outstanding!!!!  

We’d love you to join us for our 10
th
 Birthday Celebration, see the following page for 

details. Thanks to all those who have registered.    

Gail 

 Over twenty dancers joined us for a dinner dance in the shed 
at the end of August, it was a pleasure to have Carmel and 
Greig join us.  During the night a special Graduation Ceremo-
ny was conducted including several dancers receiving their 
graduation certificate. Congratulations to all. 

Congratulations also to James on his selection to attend the top 5 players hockey 
presentation night and be selected in the team of the year.  His team is also 
through to the Grand Final in the u/12’s hockey and made it to the Grand Final of 
footy.  Well done! 

Due to numerous exciting opportunities unfolding in my private life I have made the 
decision to place club into recess for the rest of the year as I take valuable time to 
explore these opportunities and create a new and amazing future for James and I.  
Thanks to all the Club members who have been very supportive with my decision 
and understand the associated reasons.    

The Two Amigos 
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Another month has flown by, we have welcomed back some 
of our travelling dancers, but others have gone away.  We are 
still averaging three or four sets. 

It was good to see so many dancers at the Convention,    
congratulations to the committee and callers on an excellent 

weekend. The venue was good, and we all enjoyed the very tasty supper on     
Saturday night.   

Our Fathers'  Day dance went well, with four sets, the bow tie decorations looked 
good.  All men members got in for free and all men dancers received a ticket for a 
special prize, well done April for making the top hat tickets and thank you Marian 
for organising the special prize.  Congratulations to Mal on winning it.   

Several of our dancers enjoyed visiting Yorke Promenaders for their birthday and 
all said it was a very good evening. By the time this goes to print we will have    
visited Scoot Back Squares for their Footy Night, always a fun night.   

Our first event in October will be the BYO picnic/dance at Mannum, you are all 
more than welcome to come along.  Please contact Jeff or Scotty if you are        
interested in coming along to the dance at Pt. Parham, Keith Lethbridge will be the 
guest caller, you will remember he was our very well received guest caller at last 
year's State Convention. 

Happy dancing everyone, Pat. 

www.wildfrontiersa.com 

http://www.wildfrontiersa.com
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Our highlight for the last couple of weeks was our trip up to Nara-

coorte for Acey Squares 12th Birthday celebrations. Ten club 

members travelled up there for some excellent dancing with  

Darren Taylor, John Casey & Les Tulloch keeping us moving. We 

must congratulate Chris and her team for a job well done in or-

ganising the event and providing the scrumptious suppers. 

Other Club members then travelled on to the SA State Convention. From all  

reports, this was enjoyed by all as was to be expected with the excellent calling 

by Mr Mel Wilkerson. All the dancers were impressed by the standard of the dance 

floor. 

Some dancers are starting to arrive at the Southend Sands Caravan Park for our  

weekend away. A very relaxed two days of dancing and beach walking, with meals 

at the  Community Club or fish & chips and BBQ Saturday evening. 

The once a month pub lunches are proving very popular, only one pub to go 

to finish all of those in Mount Gambier and I guess after that we will just have to  

start all over again. 

Organising the 35th Birthday events are progressing with the main focus at the last 

couple of meetings being the entertainment for the Monday night. 
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http://yorkepromenaders.tk/ 

What can we say about the past month other than we’ve had 

a ball. The State Convention at Hewett was a blast, great 

venue, great dancing and just an all-over hell of a good time.  

And the following weekend, our third birthday, surpassed all expectations. Thanks 

to all the dancers and callers that made the trip up to Kadina to help us celebrate.  

I’ll say no more and let the words of our poet member complete this report. 

YORKE PROMENADERS 3rd BIRTHDAY 
  
When Yorke Promenaders had birthday number three 
There was so much excitement, as happy as could be. 
  
Invites went out - 1st September was the date. 
Square dancers came from all over, to help us celebrate. 
  
A meal at the Wombat - fifty of us in all 
Then just a short walk back, to the nearby square dance hall. 
  
A change of clothes for some, skirts & petticoats all a go 
They formed up in square sets, ready to do-sa-do 
  
Four sets on the dance floor, was really great to see 
We usually only get one set, rarely two and never three ! 
  
Much fun & laughter - mistakes, we made a few 
But all the pro callers, knew who partnered who 
  
Caller Scotty took to the stage, welcomed one and all  
Graham, Jeff, Les, Ian & John invited to do their call. 
  
We sang Happy Birthday – to Promenaders & Scotty too – 
Happy, happy birthday - hip, hip, hooray to you. 
  
Six callers on stage, all at one time together 
It really was so much fun, despite the icy weather 
  
A country wholesome supper, showed we could do it right 
A very happy birthday - a fantastic, happy night. !! 
  
Thank you to all who came along to help us celebrate 
©C. Coombe Yorke Promenaders 
  
‘Till next time, happy dancing 
 

http://yorkepromenaders.tk/
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3rd  

Birthday 



21 

http://sunsettwirlers.com/ 

Anne and Les travelled to Naracoorte to help Acey Squares 

celebrate their 12th Birthday.  Thank you to Chris, Alan  and 

your dancers for the great weekend.  We also got to teach a 

Round Dance on Saturday afternoon with a full floor which 

was good. 

Glad to see a number of our dancers enjoying the State Convention including Plus 

and Rounds.  Thank you to the Convention committee for a great weekend.  Les 

was also pleased to have his first Plus calls at a Convention for over 12 years. 

 We were pleased to receive a number of visitors on the Tuesday following the 

Convention.  We welcomed Ralph and Lyn Weiss from Chemistry Sets in Mel-

bourne.  Thanks Ralph for giving us a call and he also won the raffle.  We also 

welcomed Beryl from Eastern 8’s in Gippsland Victoria, great to see her again at 

the club 

At the time of writing we still have one week to go out of our six week intake period  

for our learners class (well the six weeks just flew by).  Numbers have not met ex-

pectations with only half a dozen people enrolling.  However our mainstream num-

bers remain steady so we will continue  with the help of our experienced dancers. 

In September we celebrated Fathers Day, it was our best attendance for many 

months, must have been the complimentary Irish Cream and Port. 

Happy dancing from Anne & Les 

Flower Power 
Dance  

 

Tuesday 16 October 2018 

Port Noarlunga Arts Centre 

22 Gawler Street, Port Noarlunga 

Dancing from 7pm  
 

Tea & Coffee Provided 
Monte Carlo & Raffle 

Come dressed the part 
get out those  

hippie clothes again 
 

Peace Man 

 

Annual General 
Meeting 

 

 

Tuesday 13 November 2018 

Port Noarlunga Arts Centre 

22 Gawler Street, Port Noarlunga 

Dancing from 7pm  

Meeting during Supper 

Tea & Coffee Provided 
Monte Carlo & Raffle 

 
Positions to be elected President & 
Secretary + 2 Committee Members 

 

 

http://sunsettwirlers.com/
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Scootback Squares would like to congratulate the State Convention 

committee on the success of the  Convention.  

Everyone enjoyed Mel's calling and company. It creates such a won-

derful atmosphere with a different voice along with our  States finest 

callers. Well done!  

By the time you read this we would of had our annual footy fever night 

with Wild Frontier, more on that in the next months issue.  

We also had a few dancers who went to Yorke Promenaders birthday who reported 

that they really enjoyed themselves, which is why most of us love Square Dancing. 

Let's keep this wonderful activity going for many more years to come. 

De Square lady 

I can't believe that another State Convention has come and gone. I 

must congratulate the Committee on bringing to you a great Con-

vention. They worked well as a group with Karen having her finger 

on the pulse at all times and Murray learnt to say 'Yes Dear'.  

The hall I thought was very impressive with great sound, good floor 

and with all the elements needed and the weather was great.   

What a treat we had for Saturday night supper, with the soups, casseroles and 

damper,  and what about those desserts.  

I thought the Round Dance programme went very well and I hope all those dancing 

thought so too. I didn't hear any complaints, although I finished 1/2 hour early and 

was able to continue with some extra dances with the help of Les. A big thank you 

to all the Cuers.     

So now we have our Festival coming up, which I mentioned in the last Round Up. I 

am really looking forward to the  Choreographers  Show cases, demonstrations, 

and teaching sessions. We will have a good number of teachers present so we can 

pass all the new dances onto  our dancers. So by the time this issue is out I will 

well and truly be ready for a break. 

Regards Thelma 
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South Australian Square Dance Society Inc 

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting Thursday 26
th
 October 2017 

The Junction Bistro, Anzac Highway, Morphettville 

 

Meeting commenced - 8.15pm 

Attendance: As per Attendance sheet 

Apologies: As per Attendance sheet 

Quorum – achieved 

Minutes of previous Annual General Meeting 

Motion: Moved Les Tulloch ‘That the Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held 
on 19 November 2016 as published in the Round Up  be taken as read and con-
firmed’. Seconded Murray Dempsey. Carried. 

 

Correspondence: 

In:  

Request from Allan Tuckfield to bring up items for general discussion. 

Nomination from Anne Tulloch for President 

Nomination from Don Stephens for Treasurer 

Nomination from Karen Dempsey for Membership Secretary 

Out:  

Acknowledgement of Allan’s request. 

 

President’s Report 

Anne Tulloch read her report: 

Presidents Report to Annual General Meeting 26 October 2017 

Hello fellow dancers 

What a great year 2017 has been to make our State great in South Australia now I 
feel we are working together as a team.  My Executive along with our club repre-
sentatives are more proactive with members at clubs and dances. 

Yes, we are looking at going on line for memberships and round ups. Les has al-
ready been putting a new form together but to do this we will need the permission 
from members and their email address, but it will also be available for those who 
don’t have access to a computer this will also apply to round ups.  Do you like the 
committee news in the Round Up this will be ongoing with our new committee? 

It was wonderful to see so many dancers at our Dinner Dance at Marion and the 
friendship between dancers welcoming new graduates who came along and also 
our country dancers.  New programs are being tried to suit all dancers with a varie-
ty of Rounds, Mainstream and Plus, thank you. 
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We also attended several graduations this year I attended Wild Frontier and Ade-
laide Outlaws while Murray Dempsey attended York Promanaders Graduation so 
please make them feel welcome at dances and encourage them to join us at Soci-
ety Functions and make new friends. 

Our year has been filled with lots of Birthdays York Promanaders - 2
nd

, JVC’s -3
rd

, 
Scoot Backs - 6

th
, Paddlesteamers - 9

th
, All About Squares - 9

th
, Sunset Twirlers - 

22
nd

 Adelaide Outlaws - 32
nd

, Kannella’s - 42nd and Wild Frontier – 44th congratu-
lations.  Congratulations to Les on Sunset Twirlers Plus Club starting up. 

Also this year we had a brain storming session where callers, cuers and reps (if no 
caller attended) were invited to a BBQ Lunch where ideas were raised by all who 
attended.  This worked well with everybody coming up with ideas to improve both 
forms of dancing with squares and rounds, working as a team 

We have taken some of these onboard already and as I have already mentioned 
are membership, Round ups going on line may be a Facebook page for society if a 
Publicity Officer comes on board. 

Moving along to our State Convention for 2017 congratulations to Scotty and Jeff 
our Conveners and their committee. It was a memorable and friendly Convention in 
Mannum with people coming from interstate and not forgetting our Feature Caller 
Keith Leithbridge with his poetry, bush ballards and musical instruments.  Thank 
you to Keith you are truly an entertainer.  What a great weekend of dancing and 
friendships have been made.  With the use of try booking we are moving into the 
future and maybe we can look at using it for other events. 

At the last AGM we brought up about the Australian Square Dance Review and I 
have had a lot of complimentary comments from interstate dancers who have en-
joyed reading my reports on what is happening in South Australia. 

We are looking forward to seeing you all at our Society Xmas Dance to be held at 
Klemzig Community Hall and you never know you might be the Lucky winner of 
$50 in our membership draw. So, our Committee of 2017 would like to see you all 
on the dance floor for more fellowship and friendship this Xmas. 

I would like to thank our outgoing Committee for their services, Caroline Stavast for 
her eighteen months to SASDS as Round Up Editor. 

We are looking to move the Society into a new era of cooperation and working    
together with Rounds and Squares as a team in 2018. 

Keep your Calendar handy for upcoming events. Until the next AGM I hope to see 
you on the Dance Floor. 

Anne Tulloch  

President 
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Treasurer’s Report 

The Report was published in the Round Up. Don Stephens explained the reasons 
for the three accounts – General Account, National Learners Fund and Future 
Conventions Trust Account.  

Maryka Janes queried the high cost of postage. Don explained it was the cost of 
posting the Round Up to members who requested it and to Life Members. 

 

Membership Secretary’s Report 

Karen Dempsey reported - 101 paying members, plus Life Members. 

 

State Convention Conveners Report 

Peter ‘Scotty’ Scott gave a very comprehensive report on the Convention. He 
highlighted the teamwork of the Committee, organisation, merits of Mannum as a 
destination and co-operation of the Council & Church. He acknowledged some  
errors and gave pointers for future conventions. 

The Convention Report was very well received. 

  

Motion: Moved Sue Botroff ‘That all reports be accepted’ Seconded Mervyn Hier. 
Carried 

 

Election of Officers 

Murray Dempsey took the chair. 

President 

One nomination received from Anne Tulloch, therefore Anne was declared elect-
ed. 
Treasurer 

One nomination received from Don Stephens, therefore Don was declared elect-
ed. 

Membership Secretary 

One nomination received from Karen Dempsey, therefore Karen was declared 
elected. 

Anne Tulloch took the chair. 

Round Up Editor 

No nominations received prior to the meeting. 

Pauline Ottaway nominated Stephen Janes, elected by acclamation. 
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Publicity Officer has been vacant and no nominations.  

Pauline explained that the role needs to be redefined and then advertised. 

 

Appointment of Auditor – current auditor re-appointed. 

 

Other Business  

Presentation to Convention Committee 

On behalf of the Executive, Murray Dempsey presented all members of the Con-
vention Committee with a framed Certificate of Appreciation. 

An objection to the presentation of Certificates of Appreciation was voiced by Jan 
Stephens. 

Pauline Ottaway replied highlighting the reasons why the Committee chose to do 
this. 

2018 State Convention Anne asked for nominations of a Convener & Committee 
- none. The positions will be advertised. Maryka suggested that non- society mem-
bers could be accepted into these positions. 

What Does SASDS do? 

This document resulting from the Brainstorming Meeting was tabled by Pauline Ot-
taway. It is to be sent to all Clubs and will be printed in the next Round Up. 

Items for Discussion 

Allan Tuckfield  presented three topics for discussion 

That any dancer registered with a Club automatically becomes a Society member. 
That in lieu of Society membership, the dancer pays the Club who then forwards 
fees to the Society. 

That the Round Up should be online so saving considerable printing and posting 
costs. However a printed copy should be available for those who wish to have that. 

Now that Round Dancers have their own Association [SARDA], it is no longer nec-
essary or appropriate for the Constitution of SASDS to include this or for a SARDA 
rep to be on the SASDS Committee. 

These items produced lively and spirited discussions with many varied viewpoints 
being expressed. 

Vote of Thanks 

Jan Stephens gave a vote of thanks to the current Executive Committee for their 
work during the past year. 

 

Meeting closed at 9.35pm 



27 



28 



29 



30 

Country Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Mainstream  

8725 7524 

Mon Whyalla Twirlers 

Weekly 7.00pm 

Shirley Gabb Lutheran Church Hall 

Lewthwaite St 

Whyalla Norrie 

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0423 516 716 

Tue JVC Squares 

Weekly 1:30pm 

John Casey Victor Harbour Snr. 

Citizens 

17-19 Torrens St,  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0400 611 211 

Tue Yorke 

Promenaders 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Peter Scott Church of Christ Hall 

9 Taylor St, Kadina  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0419 864748  

Thu Allabout Squares 

Weekly 7:00pm 

 

Andrea Braun Mt Gambier 

Contact Andrea 

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0417 509 144 

Fri Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Learners/

Mainstream  

0438 420 615  

Fri Acey Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Alan & Chris 

Hall 

Lutheran Church Hall 

Magarey Cres, 

Naracoorte 

Mainstream 

0417 820 134  

0410 057 955   

Fri Paddle Steamers 

Weekly 7pm 

Guest Callers  Port Elliot Institute 

16 The Strand, Port 

Elliot  

Mainstream 

8552 3879 

Sat Whyalla Twirlers 

Weekly 2.00pm 

Shirley Gabb Lutheran Church Hall 

Lewthwaite St 

Whyalla Norrie 

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0423 516 716 

South Australian Callers Association: 

President Jeff Seidel Secretary/Treasurer Les Tulloch 
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Metropolitan Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Adelaide Outlaws 

Weekly 8pm 

Graham  

Elliott 

Macedonian Hall 

148 Crittenden Rd, Findon 

Mainstream 

8353 1749 

Tue Kannella Squares 

Weekly 7pm A Level 
8pm Plus               

Jeff  

Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 

26 Chapel St, Magill 

A’s & Plus 

8263 5023 

Tue Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 8pm 

Learners 7-8pm 

Les  

Tulloch 

Arts Centre 

22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Mainstream 

0484233826 

Wed Adelaide Outlaws 

Closed 2nd Wed of 
month 

Graham 

Elliott 

Kilburn Community Centre 

Le Hunte St, Kilburn 

Plus 

8353 1749 

 

Thu Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 8pm 

Les  

Tulloch 

Arts Centre 

22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Plus 

0484233826 

Fri Wild Frontier 

Weekly 8pm 

Learners 7pm-8pm 

Jeff  

Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 

26 Chapel St, Magill 

Mainstream 

8263 5023 

Fri Scoot Back Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Ian 

Rutter 

St Johns Anglican Church 

Church Street, Salisbury 

Mainstream 

0408 964 466 

Metropolitan Round Dance Diary: 

Sun T&T Rounds 
Weekly 12 - 2pm 
2 .30– 5pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 2 to 4 
Phase 3 to 5 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 

Sun Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 6.30 pm 

Les and Anne 

Tulloch  

Cooinda 
Neighbourhood Centre 

Cnr Diagonal Rd and 
Sturt Rd, Sturt 

Phase 2 to 3+ 

0484233826 

Wed Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 7 pm 

Les and Anne 

Tulloch  

Cooinda 
Neighbourhood Centre 

Cnr Diagonal Rd and 
Sturt Rd, Sturt 

Phase 4 to 6 

0484233826 

Fri T&T Rounds 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Thelma McCue 

Phase 4 to 5 

Chandelier Ballroom 

Cassie St, Collinswood 

Phase 4 to 5 

8261 8128 
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The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc.  

Executive Committee 

President    

Vice President Murray Dempsey 0468560782 Kar_mur@live.com.au 

Secretary Pauline Ottaway sasds.sec@gmail.com 

Membership  Karen Dempsey  Kar_mur@live.com.au 

Treasurer Don Stephens 8445 2580 jandon21@bigpond.com 

Round Up Editor Stephen Janes 0410009382 sasds.roundup@gmail.com 

Committee & Club Representatives: 

Adelaide Outlaws Dawn Elliott 8353 1749 dawn@adelaideoutla

ws.com 

Kannella Squares Alistair Kennedy 0411 197386 @senet.com.au 

Scoot Back Squares Mervin Hier 8263 3471  

Sunset Twirlers Les Tulloch 0484233826 lest11@bigpond.com 

Wild Frontier Sue Bottroff 8293 3208  

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott   

Contact Us 

Postal Correspondence to: SASDS Secretary 

 PO Box 6412, Halifax St, Adelaide 5000 

Articles for Round Up: sasds.roundup@gmail.com 

Australian National Square Dance Society Delegate:  Murray Dempsey 

Committee & Club Representatives 

Adelaide Outlaws Dawn Elliott 8353 1749 dawn@adelaideoutlaws.com 

Kannella Squares    

Scoot Back Squares Mervin Hier 8263 3471  

Sunset Twirlers Les Tulloch 0484233826 

Wild Frontier Sue Bottroff 8293 3208  

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott 0419864748  scotty.scott@internode.on.net  

JVC Square Dance John Casey 0400611211 jvcasey@hotmail.com  

SACA Jeff Seidel  jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

SARDA    

State Convention 

Convenor’s 

Alan & Chris Hall  0417 820 134  

0410 057 955   

Australian National Square Dance Convention Board member: Jeff Seidel  

Australian Callers Federation: 

State Coordinator  Jeff Seidel   Board Member Graham Elliott 

National Bodies 

mailto:sasds.roundup@gmail.com

